

Lake Erie Swimming Board of Directors Meeting




Monday, September 12, 2011



Solon Police Station Community Room
Meeting was called to order at 7:17 p.m..

Present:  Mike Babbin, Diane Finnerty, Craig Yaniglos, Chuck Kunsman, Katie Miller, Kim Stewart, Julie Bare, Dave Olivier, KJ Stang, Tom Stacy, Irena Mazi, Laura Wolff, Eric Dennis, Jimmy Dagley, Pam Cook, Frank Campbell

Absent:  Julie Knurek, Marilyn Duman, Brenda De La Cruz

There were no conflicts of interests.  

Announcements:  Votes over the summer were reviewed.  A $100 donation to the Hall of Fame was approved.  A table for the Hall of Fame Induction was also approved.  Frank Campbell, Pam Cook, Sarah Tobin, Matt Salerno, Morgan Cohara, Caroline Vexler, Meri Halupnik, Kat Torok, John Fagan and Andy Kuhl will all be attending the induction.  John Elliot is taking over for Camps Chair for Tom, although Tom will work with him.  Shuttle Reservations should be done early for Convention as it is cheaper.  Dress for convention is swim meet wear, although the rooms can be cool.  A sport jacket is needed for Saturday night dinner.

Consent Agenda:  The Senior Zone financial report was pulled.  Otherwise, the consent agenda was approved.  Julie Bare would like to know why coaches were reimbursed at the Senior Zone meet.  This has not been the policy in the past.  Diane says she was not able to find a policy.  The year before there had not been a Senior Zone meet.  Age Group Zone is reimbursed differently as it is a LSC meet and Senior Zones is a club meet.  If Senior Zones does go forward, which is debatable at this point, a policy will be needed.  HOD May 2012 would be the time to vote on a new policy.
Action Items:  

1.  Club Service Award:  Julie has received no input from anybody about the club service award.  No changes were suggested at the meeting.  Motion to pass club service award passed.  This will go into effect this year.
2. Nominating Committee.  This will be an important committee this year as all of the officers are up for election as well as some of the Board of Review.  Pam Cook, Cindy Virdo, Sarah Tobin, George Bare, Julie Knurek, Eric Peterson were suggested.  You cannot run for office and be on the nominating committee.  Athlete reps will be on this committee.  We need at least five people on the committee, although we can have more (no limit).
3. Colorado Converter-Tom Jones at Parkview meet asked that this item be presented.  Colorado cables are not compatible with Dektronics pads.  It would cost about $850 to rectify this problem.  No motion was made from the floor regarding this issue.
4. Approval of 2012 Budget:  Craig says we need to cut $1900 from budget or add revenue to have a balanced budget.  Increasing entry fees for SC and LC champs could result in more revenue.  Fines are likely underestimated in the budget.  Mike Babbin suggested that Open Water Nationals should be included in the budget($3500)–although there may be less people going next year.  After some discussion, income from sanction fees was increased to $54,000 after considering that our actual income from sanction fees last year was $54,135.  Sanction fees are based on meet fees and we also have more meets offered, so we should theoretically be collecting more in sanction fees this year.  Swimposium is not included in the 2012 budget as it is held every other year currently and funded by USA swimming only every three years.  
       Awards ceremony budget may change after the awards ceremony committee meets.     

       Budgeting of food served at the awards ceremony versus at HOD is also an issue.  Equipment 

       maintenance is the actual servicing of copiers whereas equipment reimbursement is     

      reimbursing people for the use of their home computers for Lake Erie functions.  Bulk mailing 

       can be deleted from the budget as we no longer do this.  Coaches clinics and ASCA are   

      usually under budget but this year we may come closer due to Regional Coaches Clinic.  

     Club Incentive program was discussed.  Additional $1000 going to Sr. Zones should be taken 

     out as $15,000 is already budgeted for both Age Group and Sr. Zones surcharges.  Motion to 

     approve budget as amended passed.  See attached budget.
5.  Date of Spring HOD/Awards Program.  Sunday, May 6, 2012 will be the date of this event.

Discussion Items:

1.  Virtual All Star.  The awards committee will discuss this.  Greg McAtee’s letter should be taken into consideration.

2. HOD Agenda.  Pam would like Athlete Protection Education to be included.  Pre-employment screening is part of this.  Budget will be included.  Everyone will be put down for reports unless they notify Julie Bare.  The Audit will probably not be ready for approval.  One person who did it last year is not willing to do it again.

3. Zone Chair.  Dave Olivier is stepping down.  He will see us through HOD and will help us find another Zone Chair.  He did talk to many parents at Zones who he thought might have an interest, but he does not have any leads at this point.  The meet this year went well.  Lauren Heller set two meet records as a 13 year old.  Chad Wright was high point for 13 and 14 boys.

4. LEAP.  Pam says we are getting close to being done.  We are just a few points shy.  Athlete newsletter is required, so Pam encouraged the athletes to send articles to her.  Pam will be emailing people to get ideas.  LEAP does generate money.  
5. Proposed for USA Swimming HOD.  Delegates will be voting on this proposed legislation, so it is a good idea through read through this document. 
Reports:  There was a notable absence of reports.  Eric and Tom have nothing to report.

1.  Pam – We have two new clubs, B3 and WHAT (reorganizing).  SWAT is disbanding and will be forming a new club (BEST).  Steve Woods may be coaching BEST, but he has not been a USA Swimming Coach, so he will need to complete ASCA training.  A recruiting type letter was sent out from BEST and this has been a concern which Julie Bare has addressed.
2. Swimposium.  Swimposium will be held in two weeks.  Laura will be meeting with staff at Solon to make sure equipment is there for speakers.  We will have five classrooms.  There have been positive comments about the brochures.  Currently Laura has 21 registrations.  
3. Coach Mentorship Program.  Matt and Chuck from Hudson will meet with all coaches at Swimposium about this program.  Laura says that the committee last met in the spring and the program is based on an original program written by Chuck three years ago.  Laura will discuss this at the coaches meeting asking for support.  Irena will write up a report for her experience regarding coach mentorship program when she shadows coach.  Mentorship program lasts 3 to5 days and includes practice experience and office experience.  A list of questions to be asked and answered by the coaches participating will help guide the experience.  A written report about the experience will be required on the part of the shadowing coach.  Coach of the Year award is still not decided as Laura had trouble collecting information regarding a nominated coach.  She emailed the coach who did the nominating saying she was going to move forward without any biographic information.  All coaches vote by email and the results are announced at HOD.  Athlete run clinics were also briefly discussed.  Athlete reps from each team will be responsible for running a clinic for clubs within our LSC.  Laura will be asking for support of these clinics at the coaches’ meeting.
4. Club Incentive Update.  Julie Knurek could not make the meeting tonight, so Diane Finnerty relayed information from her.  The committee will be meeting on 9/18/2011.  Applications from eight teams have been received.  The applications will be reviewed anonymously (identity of team concealed).  Julie Bare reminded Diane to make sure an athlete sits on this committee.
5. OTC Camp.  Our bids did not get accepted. Tom views the application process as a learning experience and thinks we should apply again closer to the deadline so we can get the highest caliber of athlete.   
6. ASACA.  Irena says we should be hosting the regional clinic in April of 2012.  She has submitted three possible dates to USA Swimming.  Mid October is the final date of notification.  Money we have budgeted for coaches’ clinic can be used for this.
Old Business:

1.  Jackets for Virtual All-Star.  There has been nothing on the website regarding this topic.

2. Catch the Spirit Camps – stipends.  Laura has not heard anything from John.  There were two separate camps and all of the paperwork has been sent in.

3. Volunteer Recognition.  Some people have received their gift cards, but not all.  Sarah ran out and needed to buy more, but we are unsure if the second mailing was sent out.  Diane has not received receipt from Longhorn yet.  Julie Bare will email Sarah.

New Business:


Irena will not be at HOD.  There will be a coaches meeting and meet management workshop in the morning.  An athlete meeting will occur just prior to HOD.  
Our next board meeting will be on October 17 at 7:15 p.m. at Solon Police Station Community Room.

Eric has received no formal notification that he was approved for coaches’ visitation program, but he would like to go to Georgetown.  Laura will check into this.  She thought that John had notified everyone.  Technically, the program is supposed to be based on calendar year.   Tina McCauley was notified, but she cannot go due to a change in coaching jobs and her work situation.  Laura says Tina will need to reapply.  Julie Bare says coaches should be notified by Jan. 1 to make the program work properly.      

Diane would like to discuss our legislation for HOD about traveling to two back to back meets at same site.  This will likely be discussed at coaches meeting and may be amended.  Julie Bare says reimbursement will be by team and independent of the number of coaches as it is written now.

National travel reimbursement and specifically rental cars at meets will be a topic for the finance committee.  There will need to be an incentive for frugality.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m..

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.

